
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

June 9, 2025
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. (1800) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 14, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. (1800).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Hudson.  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Pidduck, Commissioner Anderson, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Community member Andrea Xaver was also present along with Firefighter Phill Zimmerman.  
Public Comment: Firefighter Zimmerman said that his walk went great.  He would like to plan another one for sometime in August.
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
· May 12th Meeting Minutes 

· Accounts Payable Check #’s 4862-4883 and EFT in the amount of $26,316.63
· Payroll Check #’s 4858-4861 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,486.14

Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  N/A
Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave the call report.  We have responded to 114 calls so far in 2025.  For the month of May, there were 18 calls.  
New Business:  
· All three commissioners signed a transfer of funds in order for the county to make automatic payments for the new tender.
· The WSRB finally issued their report.  They have upgraded our rate to a 4.   Chief Berg spoke about the various classifications and how District 9 faired in each one.  The age of our apparatus killed us and we need to make sure and note the location of each training.  
Chief’s Report: 
· The Helitac crew is here for the summer with a crew of 4.
· Last night was the Cascadia Clubhouse dinner.  The firefighters helped serve for this fundraiser.
· There was a commissioner conference last weekend.  Chief Berg encouraged all of the commissioners to think about attending in the future.
· Chief Berg ordered flares.  They were ordered with several other fire districts to help save on shipping costs.
· The firefighters are starting to work on addressing tomorrow.  
· Hose for the ladder truck is still on order.  
· Chief Berg would like to have a push in ceremony for the tender when they get the hose for the tender.
· Chief Berg and FF Vervaart are still working on the shelving in the brush truck and the tender.
· Budget Towing has been getting us vehicles for extrication and towing them to the station.  
· The FEMA staffing grant is open; Commissioner Anderson offered to look into the application.
· We have seven new firefighters that obtained their Firefighter Two certification.
· The academy at Cedardale has been switched to January of 2026 instead of this fall.
· Chief Berg has been meeting with the new Chief of Mount Vernon.  Chief Harris would like to put Big Lake on more mutual aid calls instead of Clear Lake.  
Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· BC Klinefelter spoke about the wildland fire outlook for this year.
· The crews are well prepared for wildland season.
· Big Lake has eleven red carded firefighters.
· The state has switched their software for EMTs. (HELMS)
· Tariffs are becoming an issue for getting EMS supplies.
· Modified burn ban starts June 15th. 
Executive Session:  N/A
Meeting adjourned at 7:01 p.m. (1901)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


